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Arrest Made in in the Point Loma Heights Homicide 
 

San Diego-On Tuesday, October 9, 2018, at about 11:42 p.m., the San Diego Police 
Department Communication Center received a 911 call regarding a person in the parking 
lot of 4013 W. Point Loma Blvd, who had been shot.  The first police units to arrive found 
a Black female with a gunshot wound to the upper body.  Paramedics arrived and 
transported the victim to a local hospital.  Unfortunately, the victim was pronounced 
deceased at the hospital.   

The preliminary investigation revealed that the victim and the suspect were standing next 
to a vehicle inside the parking lot at 4013 W. Point Loma Blvd talking.  At some point the 
two begin to argue and one gunshot was heard.  The victim was seen laying on the ground 
in the parking lot and a dark sedan was seen leaving the area at a high rate of speed east 
on W. Point Loma Blvd.  The suspect was described as a black male in his mid to late 30s 
wearing dark clothing.   

The victim has been identified as 20-year old Octavia Williams from Phoenix Arizona.  

San Diego Police Department Homicide Detectives determined that 41-year old Joe 
Bennette Conway shot the victim and then fled the area before police arrived. A warrant 
was issued for Conway’s arrest for murder.  On October 30, 2018, Conway was located and 
arrested in Tempe Arizona with the help of the Phoenix Police Department.  Conway is 
being held pending extradition for the murder of Williams.  

Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the Homicide Unit at (619) 
531-2293 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477.  
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